February 1, 2022

Dear Friends in Christ,

Thank you for your prayers for Seth since our last

email. As reported in our previous regular email, Seth
will be going to the US for consultations with the
cardiothoracic department at Washington University/St
Louis Children's Hospital. His appointment is on the 6th
of April. Currently, his mom and dad are preparing for their trip to the US. We will be coming back for a few

months of furlough at the same time.

Seth has been doing well. However, the issue is the abnormally high pressure in the right ventricle of his

heart. This excessive pressure will eventually cause heart failure. So, there is an urgency to get him to the US
soon. We praise the Lord that God has been answering prayer concerning this trip. Today the US Consulate
granted Jennifer's husband a visa to come to the US to be with Seth and Jennifer. We ask that you pray that God
will continue to guide and provide.

This kind of move will be challenging for their family. Therefore, your prayers are greatly appreciated. Imagine
selling everything you own here and coming to the US with the clothes on your back, literally! Brandon,
Jennifer's husband, will not be able to work because of the restrictions on his visa. So, Jennifer will have to
provide for their family during this time.

Seth has medical insurance here in South Africa. However, when he boards the plane, his insurance will not pay
for any treatment in the US. Because of this, we have started a GiveSendGo page for him. Please share this with
your friends. We are trusting the Lord to provide for the initial consultation and tests. Once the doctors set a
course, we will know the future amount needed for his care. If you would like to help with this need, go the the
website below and follow the instructions.

Go here ----> https://www.givesendgo.com/G2H5V

We appreciate that you have followed along with us for five years on the path God has planned for Seth. The
Lord has used your prayers, encouragement, and love to help Brandon, Jennifer, Lucinda and me as we've
walked this path with him. We will let you know when we arrive in the US as we trust the Lord to provide for our
needs.

"Ye also helping together by prayer for us,"
2 Corinthians 1:11

In Christ,

(ot

Chris and Lucinda Radebaugh
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